Sanbornton Public Library Board of Trustees

Meeting Minutes of September 20, 2011 -- DRAFT

Attendees

Present: Wayne Elliott, Chair; John Earley, Vice-Chair; Linda VanValkenburgh, Treasurer; Joanne Dover, Secretary; Marla Davis.

Also Present: Cab Vinton, Director; Jackie Bonafide.

Call to Order


Chairman Wayne Elliott called the meeting to order at 7:15 p.m. on Tuesday, September 20, 2011 at the Library.

Board of Selectman Representative to the Library

The Board reviewed a draft letter to the Board of Selectmen; Marla will write the letter based on the Trustees’ input.

Library Fundraiser

(Linda joined the group during discussion of this agenda item.) Jackie Bonafide, a Sanbornton resident, presented a proposal to sell photograph note cards at the Library; 25% of the proceeds would be donated to the Library. Since the fundraiser would have negligible impact on Library operations and we have hosted similar fundraisers in the past, the Trustees supported the proposal.

Secretary’s Report
MOTION (John E./ Marla D.): The motion to accept the minutes of August 23, 2011 passed unanimously.

Treasurer’s Report

Cab reviewed a copy of the most recent auditor’s report for the Town and found no recommendations that apply to the Library. Cab reviewed the terms of Amazon’s corporate credit cards and found no advantage to switching from the current card in his name. Tom Salatiello reported to Cab that he has submitted the check signatory paperwork to the bank; Cab will confirm. The Trustees agreed that it makes little sense to add Alternates to the list of signatories.

The Board discussed the desirability of a policy on compensation for employees who assume extra responsibilities during the extended absence of a fellow employee. The consensus was that a formal policy would be too restrictive since the circumstances in each case are unique. The Trustees’ review of Martha Bodwell’s performance during Cab’s recent medical leave resulted in a very positive assessment. Cab agreed whole-heartedly and provided a fuller picture of the extra stresses involved in assuming sole responsibility for keeping the Library running smoothly.

MOTION (Linda V./ Joanne D.): The motion to authorize additional payment of $300 to Martha Bodwell to compensate her for additional duties and responsibilities assumed during the Director’s lengthy medical leave this summer passed unanimously.

The Trustees of the Trust Funds have funds available for disbursement; Cab will submit a request form to the Trustees. Marla will research the records covering the various Trusts and their approved purposes.

The Board reviewed the most recent financial statements, through the date of the meeting.

MOTION (Marla D./ John E.): The motion to recommend the most recent financial statements to the town auditor for annual review passed unanimously.

Building Report

Total Security of Laconia and Manchester has been hired to replace Winnipesaukee Security. The monitoring rate has not changed in the past 5-6 years and is not expected to change; Total Security pays another firm for this service, however, so the rate is to some extent out of their hands. Marla reviewed the quality of our custodian’s work at the Town Office; no major issues were reported. It was suggested that the Town and Library work together on a 6-month review. The Trustees also recommended that the Library work up a detailed list of tasks and responsibilities for this and future custodians; Linda V. may already have such a list. Cab spoke about the old Clivus composting toilet with both Priscilla Bodwell and Derek Owen, the former maintenance person. Mr. Owen suggested it would be fine to leave the Clivus as is, once we’ve verified that no additional sawdust is needed; Cab will take care of this. Removing the Clivus would be a very costly and involved project.

General Business

Cab will route copies of the Library’s personnel manual to all the Trustees. The Board reviewed the Library’s policy for issuing cards to non-residents; no changes were recommended. A resident recently asked a Trustee about finding some of the Library’s discards at the Transfer Station. Cab reviewed the Library’s collection development policy, stressing that such “weeding” is a normal and vital aspect of collection management and that we only remove books which have very poor circulation histories or are outdated or in poor condition. Only books which are judged unlikely to sell in the Library’s book sales are taken to the Transfer Station.

Adjournment

MOTION (Linda V./ Marla D.): The motion to adjourn the meeting passed unanimously at 9:00 p.m.

Next Regular Meeting: Tuesday, October 18, 2011 at 7 p.m. in the Library.

Respectfully submitted,

Cab Vinton, Director
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